
NAHMA Senior Housing Update: GAO Report on Funding for HUD’s Supportive Housing Programs 
 
Dear NAHMA Member, 
 
As required by Congress in fiscal year 2015, The Government Accountability Office (GAO) recently 
released the report HOUSING FOR SPECIAL NEEDS: Funding for HUD's Supportive Housing Programs. The 
report examines HUD’s Section 202, Supportive Housing for the Elderly program and the Section 811, 
Supportive Housing for Persons with Disabilities program.  
 
In detail, the report highlights (1) how HUD determined the capital advance amounts awarded to 
sponsors for Section 202 and Section 811 and (2) the number of capital advance awards and amounts by 
state from fiscal years 2008–2011 and any changes in the distribution of capital advances over that 
period. The GAO reviewed budget documents and funding announcements and interviewed agency 
officials, but it does not provide any recommendations in this report.  
 
To view the recent GAO report, please click here.  
 
Scott McMillen 
Government Affairs Manager  
The National Affordable Housing Management Association (NAHMA) 
(703) 504-9616 
http://www.nahma.org/  
 

https://www.nahma.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/04/GAO-Report-Housing-for-Special-Needs-Funding-for-HUDs-Supportive-Housing-May-May-2016.pdf
http://www.nahma.org/

